
Memo 

To: Mr. Jerald White 

From: Dr. Howard Mielke, Ph.D. 

Date: July 20, 1998 

Re: Agricultural Street Superfund Site 

You was asked me to attend the July 9, 1998, Agriculture Street Superfund Meeting, held at City Hall, 

for a presentation by the EPA, Corps of Engineers, ATSDR and HUD. The purpose of this memo is to 

recommend approval of the EPA remediation plan and to provide rationale and supporting information 

for taking this critical step on behalf of the citizens of New Orleans. 

The Agriculture Street community, (including Press Park Apartments and Gordon Plaza) is on the 

National Priority List as a Superfund Site. There is long experience with the siting communities on 

waste materials around the world. Major cities of the world have done this to discard waste and then 

expand their land areas for developing new communities. New Orleans has several such sites. It is 

unfortunate and misleading that one such community has been singled out as hazardous. 

However, once a site has been officially listed as a Superfund site, specific legal requirements must be 

met for removal from the list. Without removal from the list, the members of the community will continue 

to feel the effects financially, physically and emotionally. They are hindered in selling their properties. 

They are worried about the cause of existing and potential physical ailments. They are enduring 

emotional strain from the lack of a speedy and satisfying resolution. The negative feelings of the 

citizens living at the Agriculture Street Superfund site are fully understandable. I have the strongest 

concern for the quandary of these citizens are in and believe it is imperative to provide relief to this 

community. As I will argue, for the sake of the community and the whole city, actions to remove the 

community from Superfund status should be vigorously pursued. 

The presentations at the July 9 meeting were succinct and provided details concerning remedial 

actions to satisfy the necessary legal requirements to remove the community from the Superfund list. 

The EPA has undertaken study and presented a comprehensive plan for resolution to de-list the site. 

The EPA has set aside $20 million for this project. They must be notified by August 1 to begin the 

project. It will be completed within 2 years. There is no plan for relocation and it was clearly stated that 
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